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Aslked about the international repercussions to the J

transfer of the Israeli Foreign Office from Tel Aviv to
Jerusalem and the posltlon of the United States in this re-
gard, Secretary of State John Foster Dulles at his news
conference today made the following remarls:

. The United States regrets that the Israell Government
has seen {1t to move its Forelgn Office from Tel Aviv to
Jerusalem.,

We have made known our feelings on that subject to the
Government of Israel on two prior occcasionsg. It was done in
July 1952 and again in March 1953, when our Ambassador, hear-
ing rumors that this was in contemplatlon, called upon the
Israeli Government and requested them not to transfer theilr
Forelgn Ministry to Jerusalem.

We feel that way because we belleve that it would ein-
barrass the Unlted Nations, which has a primary responsibility
for determining the future status of Jerusalem. You may re-
call that the presently standing United Nations resolution
about Jerusalem contemplates that it should be toc a large
extent at least an international city rather than a purely
national city. Also, we feel that this particular action
by the Government of Israel at this particular time is in-

. opportune in relation to the tensions which exist in the liear
East, tenslons which are rather extreme, and that this will
add to rather than relax any of these tensions.

The views that I exgress here are, we know, shared by a
congliderable number of other governments who have concern
with the development of an atmoschere of peace and good
will 1n that part of the world,

We have notified the Government of Israel that we do
not intend to move our own Embassy to Jerusalem.



